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19 MAY 2019
AFCC 25 MAR 2019 BOD MEETING MINUTES

Prepared by: COL(MA) Dean Saluti, Secretary
ATTENDEES:
President Gus Niewenhous, COL William Wood, COL Thomas Finn, COL Richard Matlak, COL Brett Conaway, 
COL(MA) Dean Saluti, LTC Lawrence DiNardo, LTC Bryan Pillai, MAJ Anthony Ortega, CW3 Ed Stedman, John O’Brien, Michelle Abrams 
NOT PRESENT:

MG(MA) Joseph Carter, BG John Hammond, COL Robert Soldani, COL Michael Finer, COL(MA) John Silva, 
MAJ Christopher Cunningham, CPT Angela Cincis, CSM Bill Davidson, Richard DeVito, Dr. John Christoforo, 
Paul Mendonca, Arthur Burt
MEETING REPORT:
1. Opening: The AFCC BOD Meeting, led by President Gus Niewenhous, opened with the Pledge of Allegiance at the 
AFCC HQ and Museum, Boston, MA at 1830 hrs.   
2. Secretary’s Report: COL(MA) Dean Saluti presented the 25 FEB 2019 AFCC Meeting Minutes. The Minutes were   reviewed and approved.

3. Treasurer’s Report: CW3 Stedman reported that there is a balance of $16,746.42 in the AFCC Operating Account that includes the quarterly transfer from the Craig Brown Fund. All invoices have been paid. There is $11,762.71 in the Restricted Funds Accounts. The Treasurer’s Report was approved unanimously.  
4. Finance Committee Report: CW3 Stedman reported that the balance is $959,365.02 in the Craig Brown Funds, and a balance of $510,584.87 is in the Investment Account, with total holdings of $1,469,949.89. The Finance Committee Report was approved unanimously.  
5. Collections Committee Report: COL Wood thanked LTC Pillai and the Curator for work done to date. LTC Pillai distributed the 11 FEB 2019 Collections Committee Meeting Minutes and discussed the main points. Another Craig Brown auction was completed, but the results are not yet available. Development of the Museum Policies and Procedures is still in process. The Museum budget will go into effect on 1 APR. The Craig Brown exhibit will be unveiled at the upcoming Annual Meeting, with Margaret Goostray, Craig’s widow, present. The WWI exhibit on the second floor should be completed by the Annual Meeting. The Museum store was discussed. A facilities space management plan is underway. Museum entrance fees for school field trips were discussed. An updated Museum brochure is being developed. Civil War Colors have been collected from the Vermont National Guard. A VFW magazine featured an article and pictures with 
COL Conaway dedicating an armory for a Medal of Honor recipient. 
6. Museum Report: Curator Michelle Abrams gave the report:

· The museum has accepted the invitation of the Susan B. Anthony Birthplace Museum in Adams Massachusetts to participate in their centennial celebrations by presenting a talk on the Lawrence Mill Strike of 1912 on 1 JUN 2019. There is a stipend of $175.00 provided by the Susan B. Anthony Museum to the Curator for her time and travel.

· All PastPerfect work has been paused until after 7 APR in preparation for the Annual Meeting.

· The Museum has been installing a Craig Brown exhibit to be unveiled at the Annual Meeting.

· Ms. Abrams has been working in Concord, MA at the Armory with BG Kondratuik in preparation for the relocation of military archives to the new state facility.
7.  House Report: John O’Brien gave his report:
· A John O’Brien understudy was discussed.  
· The elevator is back in code and in service. A floor is being installed on the fifth floor.
· A function agreement was reviewed by the BOD with $250, $500, $1000 categories.

8. Prudential Committee Report: No formal report was given.
1. Active Unit Report:  MAJ Ortega presented the Active Unit Report. Note the following:
-    1 - 3 MAR 2019. National Training Center (NTC) rotation focus for the 747th MP Company. The 26th Yankee Brigade Officer Professional Development was held on 3 MAR 2019 at Natick Labs with an inspirational presentation from SFC (ret) Bob DeYeso, recounting his involvement in WWII.

-    7 MAR 2019. MAJ Ortega and CPT Cincis attended the FBI Center in Chelsea, MA and received a presentation on the 2011 Mumbai Bombings by the Special Agent in Charge. 

   - 11 MAR 2019. Conducted Law Enforcement synchronization meetings with each corresponding town on the Boston Marathon route that receives Security Support during the State Active Duty mission activated as the National Guard Reaction Force (NGRF). Also conducted critical pre-mission communication training. 

- 16 MAR 2019. The National Guard Association of Massachusetts State Officer Conference was held at the Westborough DoubleTree Hotel, Westborough, MA. The battalion maintained its 100% membership. Military resolutions were voted on to improve the readiness of both Army and Air components, to include a request to implement the Javelin Missile system into the future Military Police capabilities set. 

- 25 - 27 MAR 2019. Members of the battalion are currently attending a recon of Fort Indiantown Gap, PA in preparation of Annual Training in August co-located with the brigade that will consist of the HHD, 772 MP Company and 972 MP Company. The 747 MP Company will be attending its National Training Center (NTC) rotation from June to July.

- 26 MAR 2019. The Battalion Commander will be attending the Boston Marathon Tactical Training Exercise; a critical pre-mission requirement synching all agencies involved in the Marathon operation. 

- 4 - 8 APR 2019. Members from the battalion will participate in and support the Best Warrior Competition held on Joint Base Cape Cod. This is an annual event that highlights each unit’s top selected Soldiers in a competition. Winners move on to the national level competition to represent the Massachusetts National Guard. 

- 13 - 14 APR 2019. The battalion’s next Drill assembly will focus on policing operations training and weapon’s M9 qualification in preparation for the Boston Marathon Security Operations support.

- 15 APR 2019. State Active Duty support as the National Guard Reaction Force for the Boston Marathon. This is an annual battalion requirement. 

-  The official Annual Funding Request memorandum was submitted to the Association President for consideration and approval.
2. Website Committee Report: COL Matlak requested a calendar of Association events to be displayed on the website. 
3. Membership Committee: MAJ Cunningham was not present. CW3 Stedman reported that approximately 100 Annual Members have paid dues, and 20 are unpaid. 
4. Events Report: COL(MA) Saluti gave the Events Report. The upcoming Annual Meeting (7 APR) was discussed. The Annual Meeting will feature an Italian buffet and a short meeting in order to highlight the opening of the Craig Brown exhibit. An award will be given to Craig’s widow, Margaret Goostray. The venue for the Annual Veterans Recognition event was discussed, and President Niewenhous highly recommended Spinelli’s in Lynnfield, as he had recently attended a very successful event at this facility. Details on Memorial Day and June Day will be forthcoming. 
5. Old Business/New Business: 

· COL Wood has identified bowties made in Scotland that will cost approximately $30 apiece.
· The Nominating Committee gave its report, to be presented at the Annual Meeting. 
· A “Militia Legatus” award program with three levels of awards has been developed by CW3 Stedman and COL Conaway. The first recipient will be Margaret Goostray for Craig Brown. 

The meeting was adjourned at 2100 hrs. The next BOD meeting is scheduled for Monday, 20 MAY 2019.
